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Joining the Team

Alexis is an Erie 
native, where she 
danced at Lake 
Erie Ballet and Erie 
Dance Conserva-
tory, which allowed 
her to grow up in-
volved in the arts. 
She remained in 

Erie to attend Mercyhurst University 
and holds a Bachelor of Arts in Dance. 
Alexis is excited to be joining the Art 
House as a full-time staff member. 
She hopes to help continue to expose 
children to the arts in a safe and wel-
coming environment.

New Administrative Assistant

Sr. Jen Frazer

Roland 
taught the 
new class 
“ I n t r o -
d u c t i o n 
to Video 
C ol lage” 
w h e r e 
students 

learned the technique of 
sampling from existing vid-
eos to create a new video 
while using the editing pro-
gram iMovie on an Apple 
computer.

New Teacher
Jen hails originally 

from Hawaii, though 
more recently from 
Boston, MA. Jen 
holds an undergradu-
ate degree in art, and 
graduate degrees in 
Theology and Divinity. 
An enthusiastic am-

ateur musician, she plays trumpet and 
French horn. She joined the Erie Benedic-
tines in 2019, taking first vows in 2021. 
Through the Benedictines, Jen was a fre-
quent presence at the Art House, an occa-
sional teacher and is excited to be joining 
the staff.

New Art Liaison/Coordinator

Roland Slade Alexis Snedeker

Taste of the Arts 2021 was a Huge Success!

Michelangelo Sponsors
Humes
Reed Manufacturing
Toyota of Erie

Vincent Van Gogh Sponsors
Tom & Kathy Burik
Becky & Bill Hilbert
Larry Lechtner
Mary Lincoln
JM & GE Petersen Foundation
PNC 
Barbara Pollock
Stephen and Lalida Raj
The Erie Community Foundation
Times Publishing Company

Our Wishes  
for 2022 

• Fiber fill

• Individually  
packaged healthy 
snacks  
(no peanuts please)

• Gift cards to  
stores that sell  
art supplies,  
healthy snacks,  
personal care  
items,  
or general office  
supplies

• Suet 

• Sunflower seeds

Taste of the Arts Sponsors
Georgia O’Keefe Sponsors

Baldwin Brothers, Inc.
Teresa Brugger
Chinsky Family
Atty. Mark & Amy Denlinger
Mary Alice & Tom Doolin
John & Nancy Hilbert
Martha Hilbert     
Little Caesar's/Lyndal  
 Enterprises
Tom J. Loftus Family
Marco & Betsy Monsalve
Morris Coupling
Sharon & Shawn Rooney
Tim & Annalynn Shuttleworth
Jim Toohey  

Frida Kahlo Sponsors
Birkmire Trucking/Big Box
Karen & Matt Clark
Kathy & Jim Dammeyer
Gannon University
Michael D. Keim/ 
 RBC Wealth Management
Knox McLaughlin Gornall & 
  Sennett, P.C.
Loesel-Schaaf Insurance
Bertie McCune
Mercyhurst Prep
Patty Rybak
WJET-TV

Giving Thanks
Wishing you  

Happy Holidays
And extending blessings to all as we come 

 together and share new experiences in 2022

As 2021 comes to a close, we wish everyone a wonderful holiday season.
Watch and stay tuned for what the Art House  

has in store for 2022!
See you next year!

Congratula-
tions to every-
one who helped 
to make this 
year’s Taste of 
the Arts 2021 
proceeds higher 
than any since 
2010! We could 
not do this alone 
and the adage “It 
takes a village…” 
could not be 
truer. From our 
sponsors to our 
silent auction 
artists, from our 
donors to our 
students, from 
our committee 
members to our faculty and staff, 
our success is purely a reflection 
of you and your affinity for the Art 
House. Our thanks and admiration 

go out to each of you, and we hope you will 
come back again next year for what we 
believe will be a culmination of Taste of the 
Arts past and present. Cheers to you!



Ringing in 2022Giving Thanks Inspiring a Better Future through the Arts

DATES OF NOTE
January 10, 2022 – May 13, 2022 
 Winter/Spring Term

May 14, 2022 
 Art and Sole 5K

Dreams are the seeds of change. 
 Nothing ever grows without a seed, 
  and nothing ever changes without a dream. 
              Debby Boone

Sr. Annette Marshall, OSB,  
Retires as Executive Director

Kathy Burik Receives Award

Nishal, 9
Students learned the propor-

tions of the face and how to draw 
them correctly and then place 
light, medium and dark values on 
the face to look more 3-dimen-
sional.

James,10

Youth participated in a field 
trip to TREC and Presque Isle 
for a Great Lakes Art Field Trip. 
Estella, 14, paints on a rock af-
ter the field trip.

Willow, 7 
To give students an in-centive for attendance, they were entered into a giveaway with six different bikes.

“Erie Makes”

The Erie County Public Library in-
troduced a new initiative this year 
called ‘Erie Makes.’ Art House Instruc-
tors Sarah Everett and Jonilee Hlusko 
held a workshop and taught partici-
pants how to make wind chimes and 
suncatchers with driftwood, beads 
and found objects.

The Inner-City Neighborhood Art House has been 
blessed with Kathy’s expertise through her involvement 
on our Women’s Core Committee. As an active board 
member, Kathy has served on the development com-
mittee, chair of the nominating committee, plus she is 
currently the marketing committee chair. Most notably, 
Kathy initiated the overhauling of our newsletter, and 
was key in establishing our first-ever annual appeal. On 
November 16th, Kathleen Burik was recognized as an 
Outstanding Volunteer Fundraiser by the Association 
of Fundraising Professionals Northwestern PA chapter 
at their National Philanthropy Day Celebration held at 
Gannon University. Congratulations, Kathy!

The Art House bid 
farewell to Executive 
Director Sr. Annette Mar-
shall, OSB on October 
15th, after eleven years. 
She was named as Exec-
utive Director by Sr. Anne 
Wambach in 2010. She 
came to the Art House 
after being the Executive 
Director of Earth Force, 
Associate Director of the 
Second Harvest Food 
Bank, plus teaching and 
administrative positions 
in a number of elemen-

tary and high schools in the area. Sister Annette now 
returns to working in environmental advocacy, a long-
time passion. The Art House community fondly sends 
Sister Annette off with many thanks for her years of 
leadership and dedicated service.

Sr. Annette is surprised at her 
retirement party

Sr. Peg Pilewski, OSB,  
Retires as Program Director

Friday, Decem-
ber 10th, marked 
the end of the Art 
House Fall  se-
mester, and the 
end of an era. Sr. 
Margaret Anne 
(Peg) Pilewski, an 
accomplished ce-
ramics artist and 
photographer, had 
been a presence 
at the Art House 
since its begin-
ning. She was named as the Art Coordinator in 1996 
by then Program Director, Sr. Anne Wambach, and later 
in 2010 was named Program Director also by Sr. Anne 
Wambach. Sr. Peg served at the Neighborhood Art House 
for 27 years, and while she will be missed, we know that 
she will enjoy her retirement working on her artwork and 
in her store, Chapter 57 at the Mount.

Congratulations to the Inner-City Neighborhood 
Art House’s New Leadership Team!
Sarah Everett, MFA 
Community Art Director

Sarah will be using her skills gained over 
the past 9 years at the Art House as well 
as her education in the arts to begin plan-
ning and implementing daytime, evening, 
and weekend programming.   She will also 
be coordinating artwork submissions for 
community events and art shows. Sarah’s 
newly created position will expand the reach 
of the Inner-City Neighborhood Art House 
to new participants through some exciting 
new offerings.

Lourdes Jasso 
Program Director

Lourdes has accepted the Program Direc-
tor’s position from which Sr Peg Pilewski 
recently retired. Lourdes has dedicated 13 
years working for the Neighborhood Art 
House and served as the Associate Program 
Director under Sr Peg. Lourdes will continue 
in her role and assume the Program Director’s 
role as well to maintain the daily operations 
of our afterschool and summer programs. 
She will also oversee all volunteers and in-
structors involved with the afterschool and 
summer programs.

Kelly Stolar, CFRE 
Executive Director

Kelly will be following Sr Annette Marshall’s 
leadership as the new Executive Director and 
will also maintain her Development Director 
responsibilities. Kelly is thrilled to continue the 
journey of her love of the arts together with her 
fundraising career. She enjoys sharing first-
hand experiences on how the arts can impact 
a student’s life. She is equally passionate in 
discussing why supporting programs such 
as the Inner-City Neighborhood Art House 

are meaningful and significant. These conversations come naturally 
for her and come from the heart. Kelly feels privileged to be entrusted 
with the Executive Director’s position and she looks forward to what 
the future holds. Soniya 9 Watercolor and glue

Monserrat, 7 Throwing on the wheel

Rickimarie, 12, Reductive Relief Print

Piano Lesson

Romona, 7Hoop Dancing

Sr. Pat’s Environment Class

Riana, 11

Gregory, 9, watercolor


